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LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP
Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
15344 Blackhawk Rd.
Audubon, MN 56511
(218) 841-3777
Treasurer: Ann Hixson						                            Supervisors: Ed Clem, Jason Rosing,
Chairman: Dave Opsahl							                   Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist

The Lake Eunice township board held the monthly meeting at the town hall on August 11, 2015 at 7pm.  All members were present with the exception to J Rosing. The minutes from the July 14, 2015 meeting were approved by a motion from W Jacobson, and 2nd by A Bergquist and it carried.  Claims were reviewed for payment and transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll.   The treasurer’s report was reviewed and not approved as written; Ann will work on changing a few of the reports to show accurately and the July and August treasure reports will be brought forward for approval at the September meeting.

Road Discussion was held: D Opsahl spoke with Central Specialties on when the roads were going to be completed.  They said in about two to three weeks away.  Crack filling was in process and going good.  Gravel roads are looking pretty good so they had the grading stop for right now.

Driveway Services will be doing the cut outs and paving on Pearl Lake Drive, Blue Water Bay Rd, and Blackhawk Rd.  The quote for the large dig outs is for $21,340.00 and the small hole filling is not to exceed over $5,000.00.  This work needs to be completed before October 1st, 2015.  There was a motion made to approve this project by E Clem, and 2nd by A Bergquist with W Jacobson abstaining, and it carried.
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There was discussion about the maintaining of the website, currently this is done by an individual in Fargo.  The supervisors will do some checking around Detroit Lakes to see if we can find someone locally.

Discussion was held on the compost site, looking at moving this to another location so it can be watched a little more closely.    Need to look into this more on what it would take for insurance and if the area would need to be zoned for commercial use.

A motion was made to adjourn at 7:35 pm by W Jacobson, 2nd by A Bergquist and it carried.
Minutes approved on September 8, 2015.  Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
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